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20th June 2025 

 

Dear Parent/Carer 

 

NURSERY DROP-OFFS/PICK UPS 

 

In order to keep all of our children in school as safe as possible, we are making changes to the entry 

point for parents and carers who are dropping off children to, and collecting from, our nursery.  

Therefore, from Monday 23rd June, we are asking parents/carers and Nursery children to use the 

MAIN PEDESTRIAN ENTRANCE GATE to school, situated near the main school reception.  This will 

ensure that we can closely monitor who is coming on the school site.   

 

As these new arrangements will involve walking down the hill to Nursery and cars/delivery vans can 

be entering or leaving the car park at any time, please can adults ensure that they hold their child’s 

hand at all times.  We would also be grateful if you could pass this message along to all adults who 

drop-off or collect your child in order to avoid confusion. 

 

NURSERY CLOSURES: Friday 18th July (pm) and Tuesday 2nd September 2025 (all day) 

 

We are hoping to make substantial refurbishments to our EYFS environment over the summer break.  

We are very excited about this and are hoping the changes will be of great benefit to the youngest 

members of our school community. In order to facilitate this, Nursery will be closing at 12.30 on the 

last day of term (Friday 18th July) and will not re-open until Wednesday 3rd September.  For our 

current N2s who are moving to Reception in September, Reception will be open for children 

alongside the rest of the school on Tuesday 2nd September.  Parents of new starters who are 

affected by this closure will be contacted separately to arrange a new starting date. 

 

We apologise for any inconvenience this causes, however we only close Nursery when we really 

have to.  If you have any queries or concerns, please get in touch with the school office.  We are 

trying to give everyone as much notice as possible to enable you to make other arrangements, and 

hope that the changes will significantly improve our environment which will benefit everyone. 

Thank you so much for your support and understanding. 

  

Your sincerely, 

 
L Acheson 
Acting Head Teacher 
 
 
 


